
 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

September 2020 
 

Dear friends, 

Thank you all for your faithful support financially as well as 

prayerfully.  Of all that we could possibly need, prayer is at the top of the list.   

I would like to take some time here to just brag on how good God is. 

God has everything under control, and I am reminded of what David said in 

Psalm 103:1 “Bless the Lord, O my soul: And all that is within me, bless His 

holy name.”  I must praise and bless Him for His goodness to us because He 

has kept us safe and healthy as we’ve travelled.  Even in the midst of a 

pandemic crisis that has caused churches to go to virtual services, social 

distance as well as cancel meetings, we have had more churches partner with 

us in the past 8 months than churches that cancelled meetings. 
 

“Bless the Lord, O my soul: And all that is within me, bless His holy name.” 
 

 During this COVID pandemic, we had 11 or so meetings cancel which was frustrating and a bit 

discouraging.  Through it all God has shown Himself to be very real to us.  We had a host of churches partner 

with us, and we have been able to nearly replace all the meetings that were cancelled or rescheduled.  In 

addition to that, we were able to spend some time with my folks after our amazing trip to Alaska 

 Over the next few months we will be travelling to Ohio, Pennsylvania, Colorado and Wyoming.  Our 

schedule for the year still has a few openings, and we are trusting the Lord to fill those dates for us. 

In August we were able to report to a couple of supporting churches as well as present and preach in 

virtual services.  We are currently at our first Mission Conference since March which is exciting since it has 

been a while since we have had that opportunity.  We are looking forward to seeing how God will work on our 

behalf. 

The New Zealand election is currently set for October and we would ask that you would diligently pray 

that the Conservative Party wins the election, and that New Zealand will have a strong Conservative Prime 

Minister. 

We are excited, that after having several months where we were not able to have a meeting, we are 

back in full swing and we are going to be very busy through the end of the year. 

 We love each of you, and we appreciate your financial and prayer support.   Please feel free to contact 

us with any prayer request you may have.  We would love to partner with you in prayer. 

  

Your Servants of Jesus Christ, 

Brett & Jenny Hoffman 

Jeremiah 17:7 
 

 

Prayer Requests 
New Supporting churches 

Need dates filled in 

November and December 

Victory Baptist Church – 

Ashburton, New Zealand 

Safety as we travel 

Continued health 

That New Zealand’s 

borders will reopen soon 

New Zealand Election 

Praises 
60 % support level 

2 New Supporting 

Churches 

 


